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Week 10 - Friday 27 Sept 
German Day Assembly 9am 
Foundation - Year 8

Week 1 - Tuesday 15 Oct
Assembly 9am
Whole School

Week 1 - Friday 18 Oct
Operation Christmas Child
Chapel 9am
Primary

Week 2 - Friday 25 Oct
Year 12 Graduation Chapel
Chapel 9am
Whole school

CALENDAR

Week 1
Student Free Day
Monday 14 October

Week 2
Year 8 Telowie Gorge 
Excursion
Tuesday 22 October

Last Day Term 3
Friday 27 September
Early Dismissal 
2:05PM

Student Free Day
Monday 14 October

First Day Term 4
Tuesday 15 October 

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Celebrating Term 3

Olympic Excitement – Volleyball was the new craze at MNCC! 

Family Science Afternoon – Ducks went flying!

Year 9 Camp – Students overcame fears and mountains! 

Book Week – The Bible came to life! 

Aviation Weeks – The simulator took students to heights in a new 
way! 

Bowman Park – Year 4, Foundation and Year 12 students went     
hunting and gathering! 

Year 5 Camp – Students found out who is new in the zoo and 
bounced around!

Australian Arid Lands Botanic Gardens – Lower Primary explored 
God’s amazing plants in the desert! 

Tennis – Balls have been flying around the COLA with improving 
speed and accuracy! 

Soccer – At recess, at lunch, on Wednesday afternoons, Saturdays, 
and Monday nights our students have achieved more than just some 
wins; their resilience and teamwork are to be celebrated! 

Fundraisers – Crazy socks, amazing food and money raised to      
support others! 

Wellbeing initiatives – We all learned how to better look after 
ourselves, our friends and improve our communication with one 
another! 

And finally, this week, we will finish with German Day and Year 12 
Formal! 

Thank you everyone for an amazing term and we pray you will have 
a safe and relaxing holiday before we return for the final term of     
learning and growth for 2024. 

Rachel Richardson 
Principal
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Thank you to those who have already dropped 
in completed shoeboxes and items for our 
Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes 
Packing Party. This will be held in Room 9/10 
on Thursday 17 October at 1pm. We are going 
to have a special Shoebox Chapel the next day 
at 9:00am. We hope you can join us for this. 
 
We have a tub in Student Services for anyone 
to bring items to be donated toward this 
project. Please note that all items must be 
brand new. Pre-printed shoeboxes and labels 
are available from Student Services for any 
family who would like to pack extra boxes. 

If you have any questions or would like more 
information, please feel free to contact me.

     		                         Rachel Richardson
Principal

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOEBOXES

A SHOEBOX, A DREAM, AND JESUS

Lim Liya is 12 years old and lives in Kandal Province, Cambodia. She loves cycling and would 
love to be a teacher when she grows up.

She received an Operation Christmas Child shoebox earlier this year and shared, “I was very 
excited when I received the gift box because it was my first present that I have ever received 
in my life. I was so excited my tears started to come down with joy in my heart… while opening 
my shoebox gift, I saw a lot of things that I have dreamed for and I wished I could have, such 
as hair clips, pencils, dolls, shoes, a bracelet, necklace, colour pencils and a beautiful dress. 
All these things I never expected to have. I felt cared for and loved by someone I don’t know.” 

The next day, Lim Liya went to Gospel Community Church again to attend The Greatest 
Journey Classes. She shares, “I have made a profession of faith to the Lord Jesus Christ. 
While studying, I have learned that God is seeking me every day. I knew I was lost, and I have 
asked forgiveness and accepted Him as my Lord and Saviour. I want to know more about Him 
and His will for my life.”

Rachel Richardson
Principal

On Monday 14 October, there will be a Student Free Day as all staff will be completing their 
annual First Aid training. The Office will be closed during this day. The First Day of Term 4 is 
Tuesday 15 October. There will be an Assembly at 9:00am and coffee available for parents 
from 8:30am in the Middle Courtyard. 

On Friday 22 November, there will be Student Free Day for report writing.

REMINDER: TERM 4 STUDENT FREE DAYS
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On Friday 13 September, the Year 1, 2 
and 3 classes went on an excursion to 
the Arid Lands in Port Augusta. 

We had the opportunity to go on a 
tour around the lands and to learn lots 
about the plants, flowers and trees 
that grow there, we were even lucky 
enough to see a Sturt's Desert Pea. 

Some groups also got to see some 
kangaroos up close, along with a 
goanna and a bearded dragon!

Whilst there were lots of flies, the 
students had lots of fun and even got 
to propagate a plant that would soon 
be put around the bottom of a tree in 
the Arid Lands to help protect it.

Laura Wuttke & Chloe Schild
Year 2/3 and Year 1 /2 Teachers

ARID LANDS EXCURSION
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AHSS PRESENTATION EVENING

Last Thursday night, we gathered in the middle 
courtyard to celebrate the 62 children who took 
part in the After Hours School Sport Soccer 
Program for 2024. It was a fantastic time to look 
back and reflect on the season, the skills that 
were learnt, and the fun that was had. 

On behalf of the College, I would like to thank the 
coaches and managers for volunteering their 
time. Without them, the season would not have 
been possible:

U7 - Jordan Smith & Jo Wellgreen
U9 – Sorin Mocan & Selena Milligan
Primary Blue – Gino & Frank D’Agostino
Primary Green – Sorin Mocan & Bill Clarke
Junior High – Bill Clarke & Bobbie-Sue Cliff

Our award winners:
Primary Blue       
Joint Best Team Player    Daniel Moncrieff
                                                   Trysten Till
Spirit of the Game              Galaxez Aylett

Primary Green     
Best Team Player               Joshua Keen
Spirit of the Game              Alissa Devine-Scarman
 
Junior High           
Best Team Player               Theto Raphiri
Spirit of the Game              Izabella Lane

Gretel D’Agostino
AHSS Administration 

A big thank you to Mrs D’Agostino for all her time 
and effort to organise the AHSS for 2024 and 
make sure that it happened as smoothly as it 
did. It certainly was a team effort, and we also 
want to thank all the parents and caregivers for
bringing students to games and providing so 
much support on and off the field. 

We are really looking forward to another exciting 
season in 2025! 

Mrs Richardson
Principal
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COMMUNITY & COLLEGE NOTICES

A reminder that our Promotions 
Officer Janae is about to commence 
maternity leave. If you would like 
to request a hard copy of the 
newsletter, or if you have content to 
add, please email Lisa Church: 
 
lisa.church@midnorthcc.sa.edu.au

NEWSLETTER HARDCOPY

During the holidays, Mid North Christian College will be 
holding a playgroup for children aged 0-5 and their
families, as a part of the Port Pirie Community's 
Kidtober events. If you know anyone with young 
children, please encourage them to come along on 
Monday 30 September, 9:30-11am.

        			                 Lisa Church
Playgroup Coordinator

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PLAYGROUP

We are so excited to announce that tickets for this year's school musical go on sale on 
Thursday 3 October. This is in the first week of the school holidays. 

Each and every student who is involved in this amazing production has been working so 
hard to bring this show to life and they cannot wait to show all their hard work to you in 
November. 

Show dates are November 14 and 15 (Thursday and Friday night). We can't wait to see you 
there!

Megan Footer
Musical Director

NEWSIES JR TICKETS

SAPSASA

A big congratulations to PJ and Addy Liversidge 
for their recent SAPSASA representation. 

PJ represented a combined Northern Country 
Boys team in hockey winning 3 out of their 9 
games. 

Addy represented the Pirie District at the Track 
and Field Country Championships in long jump, 
100m and 200m. 

Well done to you both!

Chris Veitch
F-12 Sports Coordinator
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